PTO Meeting Minutes
April 11, 2018

Attendees: Kerrie Mathes, Erica Houskeeper, Rebecca Grannis, Kaitlyn Morris, Jessica
Blackman, Vanessa Berman, Tammy Charbonneau, Betsy Patrick, Heather Chernyshov, Alex
Chernyshov, Angela Duquette-Catlett, Dorinne Dorfmann, Katie Paige, Erin Webster, Jessica
Villani, Sara Brown, Sarah LeGault, Aziza Malik, Sarah Heath

e Joe Restighini has been recommended by Superintendent as the new principal at
CES.

e Dorinne Dorfman reported that next year that the 5th grade classrooms will be
taught by Aziza Malik, Kate Matina and Sarah LeGault.

e Alex Chernyshov will be the new PTO/City Market volunteer coordinator. He
replaces Elizabeth Zipern-Bauer.

¢ Book Fair Funds for Library: The PTO voted to donate 463.85 raised from the March
book fair to the Champlain library.

e Aribbon cutting for the new adaptive swing will be Friday, April 12 at 2:30 p.m.

e Teacher Appreciation of Week is May 6-11. A Teacher Appreciation Lunch will be
May 7. The PTO will ask classroom liaisons to assist, and also ask after school and
morning champions to help with art projects to share the community’s appreciation
for CES teachers.

e The PTO voted to fund four additional spots as scholarships for Mini-Milers in 2020.

Upcoming Events/Volunteer Needs

The Champlain Talent Show is April 17 at 6 p.m. A bake sale starts at 5:30 p.m. The PTO
needs volunteers to help set up, attend the bake sale, and clean up. The PTO also needs
baked items and dinner items. The PTO will bring pizzas. Set up at 4:30. There will also be a
table for the Lake Monsters Fundraiser.



Celebrate Green Up Day on May 4 from 9-2 in the Champlain Elementary School parking
lot. Drop off old tires, get your car washed, and stop by the bake sale. There will also be hot
dogs, t-shirts, games and more. This event will raise money for the 5t grade trip, and any
additional goes back to our school. Volunteers still needed.

Trivia Night will be Thursday, May 16 at Queen City Brewery/Pizza 44 on Pine Street.
Doors open at 6 p.m., Trivia starts at 7 p.m., $10-$20 suggested donation. The PTO is
looking for event sponsors, donations for the auction, and contributions to prizes.

Vermont Lake Monsters Fundraiser: The PTO is planning two Vermont Lake Monsters
school fundraisers over the summer. The PTO is tentatively setting dates for June 18 and
Aug. 24 as days to show our school spirit at the Centennial Field ballpark and raise money
for our school. For every $7 ticket sold for the event, CES will makes back $2.50.



